

BEFORE THE  
ILLINOIS COMMERCE COMMISSION  
PUBLIC UTILITIES REGULAR OPEN MEETING  
THURSDAY, April 18TH, 2024  
Chicago, Illinois

Met pursuant to notice at 11:30 a.m. via  
Videoconference.

PRESENT :

MR. DOUGLAS P. SCOTT, CHAIRMAN  
MICHAEL CARRIGAN, COMMISSIONER  
CONRAD REDDICK, COMMISSIONER  
STACEY PARADIS, COMMISSIONER  
ANN McCABE, COMMISSIONER

REPORTED BY:

KELSEY C WALKER, RPR, CSR, CCR  
CERTIFIED SHORTHAND STENOGRAPHER  
IL-CSR # 084-004966

1 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: We will turn now to our  
2 Public Utilities Agenda.

3 There are edits to the March 21st, 2024  
4 Public Utilities Regular Open Meeting Minutes.

5 Are there any objections to approving  
6 the minutes as edited?

7 (No verbal response.)

8 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the minutes  
9 are approved as edited.

10 We will hold the April 4th, 2024,  
11 Public Utilities Regular Open Meeting Minutes for  
12 future disposition.

13 Moving on to the Electric Items.

14 Item E-1 concerns the Termination of  
15 the Abandoned License to operate as an alternative  
16 retail electric supplier. The respondent has  
17 filed an unopposed Motion for Approval of  
18 Settlement Agreement and Release. The order  
19 approves the settlement agreement.

20 Are there any objections to approving  
21 the order?

22 (No verbal response.)

23 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is  
24 approved.



1 approved Planning, Coordination, and  
2 Implementation regulatory asset. No other party  
3 in the docket has objected to the stipulation  
4 agreement and the order on rehearing accepts it.

5 Are there any objections to approving  
6 the order on rehearing?

7 (No verbal response.)

8 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is  
9 approved.

10 Item E-4 concerns Docket 22-0486 and  
11 23-0055 consolidated, which is ComEd's petition  
12 for approval of its Multi-Year Integrated Grid  
13 Plan and Multi-Year Rate Plan. On January 10th,  
14 2024, the Commission granted a limited scope  
15 rehearing in this docket to establish a forecasted  
16 rate base and Operations and Maintenance expenses  
17 for each test year of ComEd's Multi-Year Rate Plan  
18 pending approval of a Grid Plan. The order on  
19 Rehearing approves the total revenue requirement  
20 for each test year of ComEd's Rate Plan as  
21 proposed by the Company and modified by Commission  
22 Staff.

23 Are there any objections to approving  
24 the order on rehearing?

1 (No verbal response.)

2 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is  
3 approved.

4 Item E-5 concerns a petition from  
5 MidAmerican to reconcile revenues under its  
6 Electric Incremental Uncollectible Adjustment  
7 Rider, or Rider UAE, for the 2021 calendar year.  
8 The order approves the reconciliation as set forth  
9 in the Appendix to the order, finding the costs to  
10 be reasonable and prudent and appropriately  
11 reconciled.

12 Are there any objections to approving  
13 the order?

14 (No verbal response.)

15 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is  
16 approved.

17 Item E-6, concerns ComEd's petition for  
18 approval of costs reconciled under a Zero  
19 Emissions Adjustment Rider, or Rider ZEA, from  
20 June 1, 2022, to May 31st, 2023. The order  
21 approves the reconciliation as set forth in the  
22 Appendix to the order, finding the cost to be  
23 reasonable and prudent and consistent with the  
24 terms of the Rider.

1                   Are there any objections to approving  
2                   the order?

3   (No verbal response.)

4                   CHAIRMAN SCOTT:   Hearing none, the order is  
5                   approved.

6   Item E-7 concerns a motion for  
7                   Clarification in Docket 23-0714, which concerns  
8                   the Illinois Power Agency's 2024 Long-Term  
9                   Renewable Resources Procurement Plan.   The Joint  
10                  Solar Parties filed the motion on March 20th  
11                  seeking clarification regarding the approved  
12                  scoring methodology for Traditional Community  
13                  Solar projects applying for Renewable Energy  
14                  Credit Contracts through state programs.  
15                  Specifically, the motion seeks clarification on  
16                  how the plan's scoring rubric allocates points for  
17                  work performed by Equity Eligible Contractors and  
18                  non-Equity Eligible subcontractors.   The ALJs  
19                  recommend denying the motion, finding that the  
20                  final order is sufficiently clear regarding the  
21                  issue.

22   Are there any objections to denying the  
23   motion?

24   (No verbal response.)

1           CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the motion is  
2 denied.

3                   Item E-8, concerns an application for a  
4 license to operate as a retail electric agent,  
5 broker, or consultant in Illinois. The order  
6 grants the license, finding that the applicant  
7 meets the requirements.

8                   Are there any objections to approving  
9 the order?

10                                   (No verbal response.)

11           CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is  
12 approved.

13                   Items E-9 and E-10 concern petitions to  
14 cancel certificates to operate as a retail  
15 electric agent, broker, or consultant. The Orders  
16 grant the petitions to cancel those certificates.

17                   Are there any objections to considering  
18 these items together and approving the orders?

19                                   (No verbal response.)

20           CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the orders  
21 are approved.

22                   Item E-11 concerns an application for  
23 authority to install distributed generation  
24 facilities in Illinois. The order grants the

1 certificate, finding that the applicant meets the  
2 licensing requirements.

3 Are there any objections to approve in  
4 the order?

5 (No verbal response.)

6 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is  
7 approved.

8 Item E-12 concerns an application from  
9 ComEd for authority to enter into Loan Agreements  
10 with one or more lending institutions to sell  
11 securities and an aggregate principal, not to  
12 exceed \$750 Million. At least 90 percent of the  
13 proceeds will be used for refunding, redeeming, or  
14 refinancing outstanding debt. The company has  
15 also filed a petition to engage in transactions  
16 with affiliated interests. The order grants  
17 ComEd's requests in its entirety.

18 Are there any objections to approving  
19 the order?

20 (No verbal response.)

21 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is  
22 approved.

23 Item E13 and E14 concerned Petitions  
24 for Confidential Treatment of portions of the



1 petitioners' reports. The orders grant the  
2 petitions, finding that the information in both  
3 reports is highly confidential and proprietary.

4 Are there any objections to considering  
5 these items together and approving the orders?

6 (No verbal response.)

7 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the orders  
8 are approved.

9 Items E-15 and E-16 concern petitions  
10 from ComEd and Ameren for waiver of standard  
11 information requirements as required by Part 285  
12 of the Commission's rules. The orders approved  
13 the waivers, finding there to be good cause to  
14 waive the requirements.

15 Are there any objections to considering  
16 these items together and approving the orders?

17 (No verbal response.)

18 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the orders  
19 are approved.

20 Items E-17 through E-24 concern  
21 applications for certification to install energy  
22 efficiency measures in Illinois. The orders grant  
23 the certificates, finding that the applicants meet  
24 the requirements.

1                   Are there any objections to considering  
2                   these items and approving the orders?

3   (No verbal response.)

4                   CHAIRMAN SCOTT:   Hearing none, the orders  
5                   are approved.

6   Moving on to our Gas Items.

7   Items G-1 and G-2 concern complaints  
8                   from the Citizens Utility Board, or CUB, in  
9                   Dockets 23-0066 and 23-0067.  The complaints are  
10                  in response to the Consumer Intervenor  
11                  Compensation Fund Administrator's recommendation  
12                  to deny CUB's request for compensation.  Upon the  
13                  Administrator' recommendation, the Commission  
14                  finds that it does not possess a sufficient record  
15                  to make a determination on CUB's request for  
16                  funding and its award recommendation.  The  
17                  Administrator did not review all nine of the  
18                  criteria required by Section 288.240 of the  
19                  Commission's rules.  To remedy this deficiency,  
20                  the Commission issues an order denying the  
21                  Administrator's recommendation.

22    The order directs CUB to resubmit its  
23                  application to the Administrator with an  
24                  appropriate form.  CUB should also refile its

1 application in the existing Dockets. The Orders  
2 further direct the Administrator to substantively  
3 consider all nine requirements when reviewing  
4 CUB's refiled application.

5 Upon the refiling of Cubs application,  
6 the Administrator shall have 30 days to refile its  
7 recommendation with the Commission. At this time,  
8 the Commission declines to rule on the merits of  
9 CUB'S complaint and its request for an  
10 investigation, until a fully completed Award  
11 Recommendation is submitted to the Commission for  
12 review.

13 Are there any objections to approving  
14 the order?

15 (No verbal response.)

16 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is  
17 approved.

18 Items G-3 through G-7 concern petitions  
19 to reconcile revenues under various riders from  
20 Liberty, MidAmerican, and Nicor. The Orders  
21 approve the reconciliation actions as set forth in  
22 the appendices to the orders, finding that the  
23 costs to be accurate and just and reasonable.

24 Are there any objections to considering



1           been resolved. The ALJ recommends granting the  
2           motion and dismissing the proceeding with  
3           prejudice.

4                        Are there any objections to granting  
5           the motion and dismissing the proceeding with  
6           prejudice?

7                                        (No verbal response.)

8                        CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the motion is  
9           granted and the proceeding is dismissed.

10                                Item G-10 concerns a Petition for  
11           Confidential Treatment of portions of the  
12           petitioner's Dekatherm Report for a period of  
13           two years. The order grants the petition, finding  
14           the information to be highly confidential and  
15           proprietary.

16                                Are there any objections to approving  
17           the order?

18                                        (No verbal response.)

19                                CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is  
20           approved.

21                                Moving on to Telecommunications Items.

22                                T-1 through T-7 concerned petitions to  
23           protect the petitioner's annual reports from  
24           disclosure for no less than two years. The Orders

1 grant the petitions, finding the information to be  
2 highly confidential and proprietary.

3 Are there any objections to considering  
4 these items together and approving the orders?

5 (No verbal response.)

6 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the orders  
7 are approved.

8 Item T-8 concerns an application to  
9 become a telecommunications carrier to provide  
10 resold prepaid Commercial Mobile Radio Service in  
11 Illinois. The order grants the application.

12 Are there any objections to approving  
13 the order?

14 (No verbal response.)

15 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is  
16 approved.

17 Items T-9 and T-10 concern applications  
18 to operate as resellers of telecommunications  
19 services in Illinois. The Orders grant the  
20 applications.

21 Are there any objections to considering  
22 these items together and approving the orders?

23 (No verbal response.)

24 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the orders

1 are approved.

2 Item T-11 concerns a petition for an  
3 annual line charge determination. The order  
4 approved the annual line charge, finding that the  
5 filing is supported by the required schedules and  
6 proper projection period.

7 Are there any objections to approving  
8 the order?

9 (No verbal response.)

10 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is  
11 approved.

12 Item T-12 concerns a petition to cancel  
13 a Customer-Owned Pay Phone Certificate. The order  
14 cancels the certificate.

15 Are there any objections to approve the  
16 order?

17 (No verbal response.)

18 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is  
19 approved.

20 Moving on to Water and Sewer Items.

21 Item W-1 concerns a revised tariff  
22 filing from Aqua, Illinois to extend its franchise  
23 fee for the Village of Aroma Park. Commission  
24 Staff recommends not suspending the filing.

1                   Are there any objections to not  
2                   suspending the filing?

3   (No verbal response.)

4                   CHAIRMAN SCOTT:   Hearing none, the filing is  
5                   not suspended.

6   Item W-2 concerns a petition from  
7                   Prairie Path Water for: One, the acquisition of  
8                   the Bahl Water Company -- Corporation; Two, a  
9                   Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity to  
10                  provide water service in the area now served by  
11                  Bahl; Three, approval of the application of rates,  
12                  accounting treatment, rate making base, and Asset  
13                  Purchase Agreement entered into by Prairie Path  
14                  and Bahl; and Four, authorization for Bahl to  
15                  discontinue operations as an Illinois public  
16                  utility.   The order grants the petition and  
17                  approves the acquisition.

18                                        Are there any to approving the order?

19   (No verbal response.)

20                  CHAIRMAN SCOTT:   Hearing none, the order is  
21                  approved.

22                                        Item W-3 concerns a petition from Aqua  
23                  for the approval of an Asset Purchase Agreement  
24                  for the wastewater treatment facilities currently



1 owned by the Westfield Homeowners Association,  
2 among other relief. The order approves the Asset  
3 Purchase Agreement and all other relief sought by  
4 Aqua.

5 Are there any objections to approving  
6 the order?

7 (No verbal response.)

8 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the order is  
9 approved.

10 Moving on to Other Items.

11 Item O-1 concerns the Illinois Power  
12 Agency's May 2024 Solicitation of Bids to Sell  
13 Zonal Resource Credits to Ameren.

14 Are there any objections to approving  
15 the procurement administrator's benchmark  
16 methodology?

17 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the  
18 methodology is approved.

19 Items O-2 and O-3 concern approval of  
20 Batches, Contracts, and Confirmations under the  
21 Illinois Adjustable Block Program and Illinois  
22 Solar for All Program.

23 Are there any objections to considering  
24 these items together and to approving the Program

1 Administrator Submissions?

2 (No verbal response.)

3 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the  
4 submissions are approved.

5 Item O-4 concerns the Illinois Power  
6 Agency's April 2024 solicitation of Bids to Sell  
7 Standard Energy Project -- Products to Ameren,  
8 ComEd, and MidAmerican.

9 Are there any objections to approving  
10 the Procurement Administrator's Selection of  
11 Winning Bids?

12 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Hearing none, the selection  
13 is approved.

14 This concludes our agenda.

15 Judge Teague Kingsley, do we have any  
16 other matters to come before the Commission today?

17 JUDGE TEAGUE KINGSLEY: No, Mr. Chairman.

18 CHAIRMAN SCOTT: Thank you.

19 Do the Commissioners have any other  
20 business to discuss?

21 (No verbal response.)

22 Hearing none without objection, this  
23 meeting is adjourned.

24 Thank you.

1  
2  
3  
4  
5  
6  
7  
8  
9  
10  
11  
12  
13  
14  
15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22  
23  
24

(Whereupon, the proceedings  
concluded at 11:45 a.m.)

1  
2  
3  
4  
5  
6  
7  
8  
9  
10  
11  
12  
13  
14  
15  
16  
17  
18  
19  
20  
21  
22  
23  
24

CERTIFICATE OF REPORTER

I, Kelsey C. Walker, Certified Shorthand Reporter  
IL-#804-004966, Certified Court Reporter WA-23030635,  
and Registered Professional Reporter, within and for  
the State of Illinois, DO HEREBY CERTIFY that,  
pursuant to notice, there came before me on the  
18th day of April, 2024.

The proceeding of said instance was taken by  
me to the best of my ability by stenotype and  
thereafter examination reduced to typewriting under my  
direction.

I FURTHER CERTIFY that I am neither counsel  
for, related to, nor employed by any of the parties to  
the action in which this deposition was taken, and  
further that I am not a relative or employee of any  
attorney or counsel employed by the parties thereto,  
nor financially or otherwise interested in the outcome  
of the action.

Dated: April 22, 2024.

*Kelsey C. Walker*

KELSEY C. WALKER  
RPR, CCR, CSR  
IL-CSR #804-004966



# Magna

## Key Contacts

Schedule a Deposition:  
[Scheduling@MagnaLS.com](mailto:Scheduling@MagnaLS.com) | 866-624-6221

Order a Transcript:  
[CustomerService@MagnaLS.com](mailto:CustomerService@MagnaLS.com) | 866-624-6221

General Billing Inquiries:  
[ARTeam@MagnaLS.com](mailto:ARTeam@MagnaLS.com) | 866-624-6221

Scheduling Operations Manager:  
Patricia Gondor (E: [PGondor@MagnaLS.com](mailto:PGondor@MagnaLS.com) | C: 215-221-9566)

Customer Care:  
Cari Hartley (E: [CHartley@MagnaLS.com](mailto:CHartley@MagnaLS.com) | C: 843-814-0841)

Director of Production Services:  
Ron Hickman (E: [RHickman@MagnaLS.com](mailto:RHickman@MagnaLS.com) | C: 215-982-0810)

National Director of Discovery Support Services:  
Carmella Mazza (E: [CMazza@MagnaLS.com](mailto:CMazza@MagnaLS.com) | C: 856-495-1920)

Billing Manager:  
Maria Capetola (E: [MCapetola@MagnaLS.com](mailto:MCapetola@MagnaLS.com) | C: 215-292-9603)

Director of Sales Operations:  
Kristina Moukina (E: [KMoukina@MagnaLS.com](mailto:KMoukina@MagnaLS.com) | C: 215-796-5028)

A			
<b>a.m</b>	<b>agreed</b>	16:11,23 17:19	16:8,11,14,14
1:8 19:3	3:10	<b>approve</b>	<b>base</b>
<b>Abandoned</b>	<b>agreement</b>	8:3 11:21 15:15	4:16 16:12
2:15	2:18,19 3:23 4:4	<b>approved</b>	<b>Batches</b>
<b>ability</b>	12:23 16:13,23 17:3	2:9,24 4:1,9 5:3,16	17:20
20:9	<b>Agreements</b>	6:5,11 7:12,21 8:7	<b>benchmark</b>
<b>accepts</b>	8:9	8:22 9:8,12,19 10:5	17:15
4:4	<b>ALJ</b>	11:17 12:4,20 13:20	<b>best</b>
<b>accounting</b>	13:1	14:7,16 15:1,4,11	20:9
16:12	<b>ALJ's</b>	15:19 16:21 17:9,18	<b>Bids</b>
<b>accurate</b>	3:13	18:4,13	17:12 18:6,11
11:23	<b>ALJs</b>	<b>approves</b>	<b>billing</b>
<b>acknowledges</b>	3:7 6:18	2:19 4:19 5:8,21	12:15
12:9	<b>allocates</b>	16:17 17:2	<b>bills</b>
<b>acquisition</b>	6:16	<b>approving</b>	12:11
16:7,17	<b>alternative</b>	2:5,20 4:5,23 5:12	<b>Block</b>
<b>action</b>	2:15	6:1 7:8,18 8:18 9:5	17:21
20:14,18	<b>Ameren</b>	9:16 10:2 11:13	<b>Board</b>
<b>actions</b>	3:6,8,10 9:10 12:6,12	12:1,16 13:16 14:4	10:8
11:21	17:13 18:7	14:12,22 15:7 16:18	<b>broker</b>
<b>adjourned</b>	<b>ANN</b>	17:5,14,24 18:9	7:5,15
18:23	1:17	<b>approximately</b>	<b>business</b>
<b>Adjustable</b>	<b>annual</b>	3:24	18:20
17:21	3:19 13:23 15:3,4	<b>April</b>	
<b>Adjustment</b>	<b>appendices</b>	1:4 2:10 18:6 20:7,19	C
5:6,19	11:22	<b>Aqua</b>	<b>C</b>
<b>Administrator</b>	<b>Appendix</b>	15:22 16:22 17:4	1:22 20:2,23
10:17,23 11:2,6 18:1	5:9,22	<b>area</b>	<b>calendar</b>
<b>Administrator'</b>	<b>applicant</b>	16:10	5:7
10:13	7:6 8:1	<b>Aroma</b>	<b>cancel</b>
<b>administrator's</b>	<b>applicants</b>	15:23	7:14,16 15:12
10:11,21 17:15 18:10	9:23	<b>asset</b>	<b>cancels</b>
<b>affiliated</b>	<b>application</b>	4:2 16:12,23 17:2	15:14
8:16	7:3,22 8:8 10:23 11:1	<b>Association</b>	<b>carrier</b>
<b>affirming</b>	11:4,5 14:8,11	17:1	14:9
3:12	16:11	<b>attorney</b>	<b>CARRIGAN</b>
<b>Agency's</b>	<b>applications</b>	3:22 20:16	1:14
6:8 17:12 18:6	9:21 14:17,20	<b>authority</b>	<b>case</b>
<b>agenda</b>	<b>applying</b>	7:23 8:9	12:11
2:2 18:14	6:13	<b>authorization</b>	<b>cause</b>
<b>agent</b>	<b>appropriate</b>	16:14	9:13
7:4,15	10:24	<b>award</b>	<b>caused</b>
<b>aggregate</b>	<b>appropriately</b>	10:16 11:10	12:10
8:11	5:10		<b>CCR</b>
	<b>approval</b>	B	1:22 20:23
	2:17 4:12,18 5:18	<b>Bahl</b>	<b>certificate</b>

8:1 15:13,14 16:9 20:1 <b>certificates</b> 7:14,16 9:23 <b>certification</b> 9:21 <b>Certified</b> 1:23 20:2,3 <b>CERTIFY</b> 20:5,12 <b>Chairman</b> 1:13 2:1,8,23 3:16 4:8 5:2,15 6:4 7:1 7:11,20 8:6,21 9:7 9:18 10:4 11:16 12:3,19 13:8,19 14:6,15,24 15:10,18 16:4,20 17:8,17 18:3,12,17,18 <b>charge</b> 15:3,4 <b>Chicago</b> 1:5 <b>Citizens</b> 3:2 10:8 <b>City</b> 12:6 <b>clarification</b> 6:7,11,15 <b>clear</b> 6:20 <b>come</b> 18:16 <b>ComEd</b> 3:22 8:9 9:10 18:8 <b>ComEd's</b> 3:19,24 4:11,17,20 5:17 8:17 <b>COMMERCE</b> 1:2 <b>Commercial</b> 14:10 <b>Commission</b> 1:2 4:14,21 10:13,20 11:7,8,11 15:23 18:16	<b>Commission's</b> 9:12 10:19 12:8 <b>COMMISSIONER</b> 1:14,15,16,17 <b>Commissioners</b> 18:19 <b>Community</b> 6:12 <b>company</b> 3:7,9 4:21 8:14 12:7 16:8 <b>compensation</b> 10:11,12 <b>complainant</b> 12:13 <b>complaint</b> 11:9 12:5,7,17,21 <b>complaints</b> 10:7,9 <b>completed</b> 11:10 <b>concern</b> 7:13 9:9,20 10:7 11:18 14:17 17:19 <b>concerned</b> 8:23 13:22 <b>concerns</b> 2:14 3:1,18 4:10 5:4 5:17 6:6,7 7:3,22 8:8 12:5,21 13:10 14:8 15:2,12,21 16:6,22 17:11 18:5 <b>concluded</b> 19:3 <b>concludes</b> 18:14 <b>confidential</b> 8:24 9:3 13:11,14 14:2 <b>Confirmations</b> 17:20 <b>CONRAD</b> 1:15 <b>consider</b> 11:3 <b>considering</b>	7:17 9:4,15 10:1 11:24 14:3,21 17:23 <b>consistent</b> 5:23 <b>consolidated</b> 4:11 <b>consultant</b> 7:5,15 <b>Consumer</b> 10:10 <b>Contractors</b> 6:17 <b>Contracts</b> 6:14 17:20 <b>Convenience</b> 16:9 <b>Coordination</b> 4:1 <b>Corporation</b> 16:8 <b>corrected</b> 12:10,14 <b>cost</b> 5:22 <b>costs</b> 5:9,18 11:23 <b>counsel</b> 20:12,16 <b>Court</b> 20:3 <b>Credit</b> 6:14 <b>Credits</b> 17:13 <b>criteria</b> 10:18 <b>CSR</b> 1:22 20:23 <b>CUB</b> 10:8,22,24 <b>CUB's</b> 10:12,15 11:4,9 <b>Cubs</b> 11:5 <b>CURED</b> 3:3,4,11	<b>currently</b> 16:24 <b>Customer-Owned</b> 15:13 <hr/> <b>D</b> <hr/> <b>Dated</b> 20:19 <b>day</b> 20:7 <b>days</b> 11:6 <b>debt</b> 8:14 <b>decision</b> 3:13 <b>declines</b> 11:8 <b>deficiency</b> 10:19 <b>Dekatherm</b> 13:12 <b>deliver</b> 3:10 <b>Delivery</b> 3:20 <b>denied</b> 3:7,17 7:2 <b>denies</b> 12:7 <b>deny</b> 10:12 <b>denying</b> 3:13 6:19,22 10:20 12:17 <b>deposition</b> 20:14 <b>determination</b> 10:15 15:3 <b>Development</b> 3:3 <b>direct</b> 11:2 <b>direction</b> 20:11 <b>directs</b>
---	---	---	---

10:22	<b>E-2</b>	<b>entirety</b>	<b>franchise</b>
<b>disclosure</b>	3:1	8:17	15:22
13:24	<b>E-24</b>	<b>Equity</b>	<b>frustration</b>
<b>discontinue</b>	9:20	6:17	12:9
16:15	<b>E-3</b>	<b>establish</b>	<b>fully</b>
<b>Discovery</b>	3:18	4:15	11:10
3:6	<b>E-4</b>	<b>examination</b>	<b>Fund</b>
<b>discuss</b>	4:10	20:10	10:11
18:20	<b>E-5</b>	<b>exceed</b>	<b>funding</b>
<b>Dismiss</b>	5:4	8:12	10:16
12:23	<b>E-6</b>	<b>existing</b>	<b>further</b>
<b>dismissed</b>	5:17	11:1	11:2 20:12,15
13:9	<b>E-7</b>	<b>expenses</b>	<b>future</b>
<b>dismissing</b>	6:6	4:16	2:12 12:13,15
13:2,5	<b>E-8</b>	<b>extend</b>	
<b>disposition</b>	7:3	15:22	<b>G</b>
2:12	<b>E-9</b>		
<b>distributed</b>	7:13	<b>F</b>	<b>G-1</b>
7:23	<b>E13</b>	<b>facilities</b>	10:7
<b>docket</b>	8:23	7:24 16:24	<b>G-10</b>
3:4,5,10,18 4:3,10,15	<b>E14</b>	<b>fee</b>	13:10
6:7	8:23	15:23	<b>G-2</b>
<b>docket's</b>	<b>edited</b>	<b>filed</b>	10:7
3:21	2:6,9	2:17 3:5 6:10 8:15	<b>G-3</b>
<b>Dockets</b>	<b>edits</b>	12:22	11:18
10:9 11:1	2:3	<b>filing</b>	<b>G-7</b>
<b>DOUGLAS</b>	<b>efficiency</b>	15:5,22,24 16:2,4	11:18
1:13	9:22	<b>final</b>	<b>G-8</b>
<b>DSPR</b>	<b>electric</b>	6:20	12:5
3:21	2:13,16 5:6 7:4,15	<b>financially</b>	<b>G-9</b>
	<b>Eligible</b>	20:17	12:21
<b>E</b>	6:17,18	<b>finding</b>	<b>Gas</b>
<b>E-1</b>	<b>Emissions</b>	3:8 5:9,22 6:19 7:6	10:6
2:14	5:19	8:1 9:2,13,23 11:22	<b>General's</b>
<b>E-10</b>	<b>employed</b>	12:7 13:13 14:1	3:22
7:13	20:13,16	15:4	<b>generation</b>
<b>E-11</b>	<b>employee</b>	<b>finds</b>	7:23
7:22	20:15	10:14	<b>good</b>
<b>E-12</b>	<b>energy</b>	<b>forecasted</b>	9:13
8:8	3:3 6:13 9:21 18:7	4:15	<b>Granite</b>
<b>E-15</b>	<b>engage</b>	<b>form</b>	12:6
9:9	8:15	10:24	<b>grant</b>
<b>E-16</b>	<b>enter</b>	<b>forth</b>	7:16 9:1,22 14:1,19
9:9	8:9	5:8,21 11:21	<b>granted</b>
<b>E-17</b>	<b>entered</b>	<b>Four</b>	4:14 13:9
9:20	3:23 16:13	16:14	<b>granting</b>
			13:1,4



<p><b>grants</b> 7:6,24 8:16 13:13 14:11 16:16</p> <p><b>Grid</b> 4:12,18</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>H</b></p> <hr/> <p><b>Hearing</b> 2:8,23 3:16 4:8 5:2 5:15 6:4 7:1,11,20 8:6,21 9:7,18 10:4 11:16 12:3,19 13:8 13:19 14:6,15,24 15:10,18 16:4,20 17:8,17 18:3,12,22</p> <p><b>highly</b> 9:3 13:14 14:2</p> <p><b>hold</b> 2:10</p> <p><b>Homeowners</b> 17:1</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>I</b></p> <hr/> <p><b>IL-#804-004966</b> 20:3</p> <p><b>IL-CSR</b> 1:23 20:24</p> <p><b>Illinois</b> 1:2,5 3:6,10 6:8 7:5 7:24 9:22 12:6 14:11,19 15:22 16:15 17:11,21,21 18:5 20:5</p> <p><b>Implementation</b> 4:2</p> <p><b>inconvenience</b> 12:10</p> <p><b>Incremental</b> 5:6</p> <p><b>indicating</b> 12:24</p> <p><b>information</b> 9:2,11 13:14 14:1</p> <p><b>install</b> 7:23 9:21</p> <p><b>instance</b></p>	<p>20:8</p> <p><b>institutions</b> 8:10</p> <p><b>Integrated</b> 4:12</p> <p><b>interested</b> 20:17</p> <p><b>interests</b> 8:16</p> <p><b>Interlocutory</b> 3:2,14</p> <p><b>Intervenor</b> 10:10</p> <p><b>investigation</b> 11:10</p> <p><b>issue</b> 6:21</p> <p><b>issues</b> 10:20 12:13,15</p> <p><b>Item</b> 2:14 3:1,18 4:10 5:4 5:17 6:6 7:3,22 8:8 8:23 12:5,21 13:10 14:8 15:2,12,21 16:6,22 17:11 18:5</p> <p><b>items</b> 2:13 7:13,18 9:5,9,16 9:20 10:2,6,7 11:18 12:1 13:21 14:4,17 14:22 15:20 17:10 17:19,24</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>J</b></p> <hr/> <p><b>January</b> 4:13</p> <p><b>Joint</b> 3:23 6:9 12:23</p> <p><b>Judge</b> 18:15,17</p> <p><b>June</b> 5:20</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>K</b></p> <hr/> <p><b>Kelsey</b> 1:22 20:2,23</p> <p><b>Kingsley</b></p>	<p>18:15,17</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>L</b></p> <hr/> <p><b>Leave</b> 3:5</p> <p><b>lending</b> 8:10</p> <p><b>Liberty</b> 11:20</p> <p><b>license</b> 2:15 7:4,6</p> <p><b>licensing</b> 8:2</p> <p><b>limited</b> 4:14</p> <p><b>line</b> 15:3,4</p> <p><b>Loan</b> 8:9</p> <p><b>Long-Term</b> 6:8</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>M</b></p> <hr/> <p><b>Maintenance</b> 4:16</p> <p><b>making</b> 16:12</p> <p><b>March</b> 2:3 3:4,7 6:10</p> <p><b>matters</b> 12:24 18:16</p> <p><b>McCABE</b> 1:17</p> <p><b>measures</b> 9:22</p> <p><b>meet</b> 9:23</p> <p><b>meeting</b> 1:3 2:4,11 18:23</p> <p><b>meets</b> 7:7 8:1</p> <p><b>merits</b> 11:8</p> <p><b>Met</b> 1:8</p> <p><b>metering</b></p>	<p>12:12</p> <p><b>methodology</b> 6:12 17:16,18</p> <p><b>MICHAEL</b> 1:14</p> <p><b>MidAmerican</b> 5:5 11:20 18:8</p> <p><b>million</b> 3:24 8:12</p> <p><b>minutes</b> 2:4,6,8,11</p> <p><b>Mobile</b> 14:10</p> <p><b>modified</b> 4:21</p> <p><b>moot</b> 3:8</p> <p><b>motion</b> 2:17 3:5,8 6:6,10,15 6:19,23 7:1 12:23 13:2,5,8</p> <p><b>Moving</b> 2:13 10:6 13:21 15:20 17:10</p> <p><b>Multi-Year</b> 4:12,13,17</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>N</b></p> <hr/> <p><b>Necessity</b> 16:9</p> <p><b>neither</b> 20:12</p> <p><b>NFP</b> 3:3,3,5,11</p> <p><b>Nicor</b> 11:20 12:22</p> <p><b>nine</b> 10:17 11:3</p> <p><b>non-Equity</b> 6:18</p> <p><b>notice</b> 1:8 20:6</p> <hr/> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>O</b></p> <hr/> <p><b>O-1</b> 17:11</p>
--	--	--	---

<b>O-2</b> 17:19	<b>outstanding</b> 8:14	15:13	18:7
<b>O-3</b> 17:19	<b>owned</b> 17:1	<b>plan</b> 4:13,13,17,18,20 6:9 12:14	<b>projection</b> 15:6
<b>O-4</b> 18:5	<hr/> <b>P</b> <hr/>	<b>plan's</b> 6:16	<b>projects</b> 6:13
<b>objected</b> 4:3	<b>P</b> 1:13	<b>Planning</b> 4:1	<b>proper</b> 15:6
<b>objection</b> 18:22	<b>PARADIS</b> 1:16	<b>points</b> 6:16	<b>proposed</b> 4:21
<b>objections</b> 2:5,20 3:12 4:5,23 5:12 6:1,22 7:8,17 8:3,18 9:4,15 10:1 11:13,24 12:16 13:4 13:16 14:3,12,21 15:7,15 16:1 17:5 17:14,23 18:9	<b>Park</b> 15:23	<b>portions</b> 8:24 13:11	<b>proprietary</b> 9:3 13:15 14:2
<b>Office</b> 3:23	<b>Part</b> 9:11 12:8	<b>possess</b> 10:14	<b>protect</b> 13:23
<b>Open</b> 1:3 2:4,11	<b>parties</b> 6:10 12:22 20:13,16	<b>Power</b> 6:8 17:11 18:5	<b>provide</b> 14:9 16:10
<b>operate</b> 2:15 7:4,14 14:18	<b>party</b> 4:2	<b>Prairie</b> 16:7,13	<b>prudent</b> 5:10,23
<b>operations</b> 4:16 16:15	<b>Path</b> 16:7,13	<b>prejudice</b> 13:3,6	<b>public</b> 1:3 2:2,4,11 16:9,15
<b>order</b> 2:18,21,23 4:4,6,8,18 4:24 5:2,8,9,13,15 5:20,22 6:2,4,20 7:5 7:9,11,24 8:4,6,16 8:19,21 10:20,22 11:14,16 12:6,9,12 12:17,19 13:13,17 13:19 14:11,13,15 15:3,8,10,13,16,18 16:16,18,20 17:2,6 17:8	<b>Pay</b> 15:13	<b>prepaid</b> 14:10	<b>Purchase</b> 16:13,23 17:3
<b>orders</b> 7:15,18,20 9:1,5,7,12 9:16,18,22 10:2,4 11:1,20,22 12:1,3 13:24 14:4,6,19,22 14:24	<b>payment</b> 12:14	<b>PRESENT</b> 1:12	<b>pursuant</b> 1:8 20:6
<b>outcome</b> 20:17	<b>pending</b> 4:18	<b>Pricing</b> 3:20	<hr/> <b>Q</b> <hr/>
	<b>percent</b> 8:12	<b>principal</b> 8:11	<b>quickly</b> 12:12
	<b>performed</b> 6:17	<b>proceeding</b> 3:22 12:24 13:2,5,9 20:8	<hr/> <b>R</b> <hr/>
	<b>period</b> 13:12 15:6	<b>proceedings</b> 19:2	<b>Radio</b> 14:10
	<b>petition</b> 3:1,13,16,19 4:11 5:4 5:17 8:15 13:10,13 15:2,12 16:6,16,22	<b>proceeds</b> 8:13	<b>rate</b> 4:13,16,17,20 16:12
	<b>petitioner</b> 3:9	<b>procurement</b> 6:9 17:15 18:10	<b>rates</b> 16:11
	<b>petitioner's</b> 13:12,23	<b>Products</b> 18:7	<b>reasonable</b> 5:10,23 11:23
	<b>petitioners'</b> 9:1	<b>Professional</b> 20:4	<b>recommend</b> 6:19
	<b>petitions</b> 7:13,16 8:23 9:2,9 11:18 13:22 14:1	<b>Program</b> 17:21,22,24	<b>recommendation</b> 10:11,13,16,21 11:7 11:11
	<b>Phone</b>	<b>programs</b> 6:14	<b>recommends</b> 13:1 15:24
		<b>Project</b>	<b>reconcile</b> 5:5 11:19

<b>reconciled</b> 5:11,18	<b>Report</b> 13:12	10:22	10:18
<b>reconciliation</b> 3:19,20 5:8,21 11:21	<b>REPORTED</b> 1:22	<b>retail</b> 2:16 7:4,14	<b>securities</b> 8:11
<b>record</b> 10:14	<b>Reporter</b> 20:1,2,3,4	<b>revenue</b> 4:19	<b>seeking</b> 6:11
<b>REDDICK</b> 1:15	<b>reports</b> 9:1,3 12:13 13:23	<b>revenues</b> 5:5 11:19	<b>seeks</b> 6:15
<b>redeeming</b> 8:13	<b>request</b> 10:12,15 11:9	<b>review</b> 3:2,14 10:17 11:12	<b>selection</b> 18:10,12
<b>reduced</b> 20:10	<b>requested</b> 3:11	<b>reviewing</b> 11:3	<b>sell</b> 8:10 17:12 18:6
<b>refile</b> 10:24 11:6	<b>requests</b> 3:6 8:17	<b>revised</b> 15:21	<b>Serve</b> 3:6
<b>refiled</b> 11:4	<b>required</b> 9:11 10:18 15:5	<b>Rider</b> 3:21,21 5:7,7,19,19 5:24	<b>served</b> 16:10
<b>refiling</b> 11:5	<b>requirement</b> 4:19	<b>riders</b> 11:19	<b>service</b> 3:20 14:10 16:10
<b>refinancing</b> 8:14	<b>requirements</b> 7:7 8:2 9:11,14,24 11:3	<b>Rockford</b> 12:22	<b>services</b> 14:19
<b>refunding</b> 8:13	<b>resellers</b> 14:18	<b>RPR</b> 1:22 20:23	<b>set</b> 5:8,21 11:21 12:14
<b>regarding</b> 6:11,20	<b>resold</b> 14:10	<b>rubric</b> 6:16	<b>settlement</b> 2:18,19
<b>Registered</b> 20:4	<b>resolved</b> 13:1	<b>rule</b> 11:8	<b>Sewer</b> 15:20
<b>Regular</b> 1:3 2:4,11	<b>Resource</b> 17:13	<b>rules</b> 9:12 10:19 12:8	<b>Shorthand</b> 1:23 20:2
<b>regulatory</b> 4:2	<b>Resources</b> 6:9	<hr/> <b>S</b> <hr/>	<b>Solar</b> 6:10,13 17:22
<b>rehearing</b> 3:21 4:4,6,15,19,24	<b>respondent</b> 2:16	<b>schedules</b> 15:5	<b>solicitation</b> 17:12 18:6
<b>related</b> 20:13	<b>response</b> 2:7,22 3:15 4:7 5:1 5:14 6:3,24 7:10,19 8:5,20 9:6,17 10:3 10:10 11:15 12:2,18 13:7,18 14:5,14,23 15:9,17 16:3,19 17:7 18:2,21	<b>scope</b> 4:14	<b>sought</b> 17:3
<b>relative</b> 20:15	<b>responses</b> 3:11	<b>scoring</b> 6:12,16	<b>Specifically</b> 6:15
<b>Release</b> 2:18	<b>Responsible</b> 3:3	<b>SCOTT</b> 1:13 2:1,8,23 3:16 4:8 5:2,15 6:4 7:1 7:11,20 8:6,21 9:7 9:18 10:4 11:16 12:3,19 13:8,19 14:6,15,24 15:10,18 16:4,20 17:8,17 18:3,12,18	<b>STACEY</b> 1:16
<b>relief</b> 17:2,3	<b>resubmit</b>	<b>Section</b>	<b>Staff</b> 4:22 15:24
<b>remedy</b> 10:19 12:12			<b>standard</b> 9:10 18:7
<b>remove</b> 3:24			<b>state</b> 6:14 20:5
<b>Renewable</b> 6:9,13			<b>STENOGRAPHER</b> 1:23
			<b>stenotype</b>

20:9	18:15,17	2:17	15:20 16:7,8,10
<b>Stipulated</b>	<b>telecommunications</b>	<b>urges</b>	<b>Westfield</b>
12:23	13:21 14:9,18	12:12	17:1
<b>stipulation</b>	<b>Termination</b>	<b>Utilities</b>	<b>Winning</b>
3:23 4:3	2:14	1:3 2:2,4,11	18:11
<b>subcontractors</b>	<b>terms</b>	<b>utility</b>	<b>work</b>
6:18	5:24	10:8 16:16	6:17
<b>submissions</b>	<b>test</b>		
18:1,4	4:17,20	<hr/> <b>V</b> <hr/>	<hr/> <b>X</b> <hr/>
<b>submitted</b>	<b>Thank</b>	<b>various</b>	<hr/> <b>Y</b> <hr/>
11:11	18:18,24	11:19	<b>year</b>
<b>substantively</b>	<b>thereto</b>	<b>verbal</b>	4:17,20 5:7
11:2	20:16	2:7,22 3:15 4:7 5:1	<b>years</b>
<b>sufficient</b>	<b>Three</b>	5:14 6:3,24 7:10,19	13:13,24
10:14	16:11	8:5,20 9:6,17 10:3	
<b>sufficiently</b>	<b>THURSDAY</b>	11:15 12:2,18 13:7	<hr/> <b>Z</b> <hr/>
6:20	1:4	13:18 14:5,14,23	<b>ZEA</b>
<b>supplier</b>	<b>time</b>	15:9,17 16:3,19	5:19
2:16	11:7	17:7 18:2,21	<b>Zero</b>
<b>supported</b>	<b>today</b>	<b>Videoconference</b>	5:18
15:5	18:16	1:9	<b>Zonal</b>
<b>suspended</b>	<b>total</b>	<b>Village</b>	17:13
16:5	4:19	15:23	
<b>suspending</b>	<b>Traditional</b>	<b>violate</b>	<hr/> <b>0</b> <hr/>
15:24 16:2	6:12	12:8	<b>084-004966</b>
<hr/> <b>T</b> <hr/>	<b>transactions</b>	<hr/> <b>W</b> <hr/>	1:23
<b>T-1</b>	8:15	<b>W-1</b>	<hr/> <b>1</b> <hr/>
13:22	<b>Transmission</b>	15:21	<b>1</b>
<b>T-10</b>	3:9	<b>W-2</b>	5:20
14:17	<b>treatment</b>	16:6	<b>10th</b>
<b>T-11</b>	8:24 13:11 16:12,24	<b>W-3</b>	4:13
15:2	<b>turn</b>	16:22	<b>11:30</b>
<b>T-12</b>	2:1	<b>WA-23030635</b>	1:8
15:12	<b>two</b>	20:3	<b>11:45</b>
<b>T-7</b>	13:13,24 16:8	<b>waive</b>	19:3
13:22	<b>typewriting</b>	9:14	<b>13th</b>
<b>T-8</b>	20:10	<b>waiver</b>	3:4
14:8	<hr/> <b>U</b> <hr/>	9:10	<b>18th</b>
<b>T-9</b>	<b>UAE</b>	<b>waivers</b>	1:4 20:7
14:17	5:7	9:13	<hr/> <b>2</b> <hr/>
<b>taken</b>	<b>Uncollectible</b>	<b>Walker</b>	<b>2</b>
20:8,14	5:6	1:22 20:2,23	3:24
<b>tariff</b>	<b>United</b>	<b>wastewater</b>	<b>2021</b>
15:21	3:2	16:24	5:7
<b>Teague</b>	<b>unopposed</b>	<b>water</b>	

<b>2022</b>	<b>501</b>		
5:20	12:8		
<b>2023</b>			
5:20	<u>6</u>		
<b>2024</b>			
1:4 2:3,10 3:4,7 4:14	<u>7</u>		
6:8 17:12 18:6 20:7	<b>750</b>		
20:19	8:12		
<b>20th</b>			
6:10	<u>8</u>		
<b>21st</b>	<b>804-004966</b>		
2:3	20:24		
<b>22</b>			
20:19	<u>9</u>		
<b>22-0486</b>	<b>90</b>		
4:10	8:12		
<b>23-0055</b>			
4:11			
<b>23-0066</b>			
10:9			
<b>23-0067</b>			
10:9			
<b>23-0299</b>			
3:4			
<b>23-0345</b>			
3:18			
<b>23-0714</b>			
6:7			
<b>285</b>			
9:11			
<b>288.240</b>			
10:18			
<b>29th</b>			
3:7			
<u>3</u>			
<b>30</b>			
11:6			
<b>31st</b>			
5:20			
<u>4</u>			
<b>4th</b>			
2:10			
<u>5</u>			